Castle Canoe Club Committee Meeting

Upstairs at the Brownswood Tavern Tuesday 3rd July 2007 8.30

Present:

Claire Taylor - Chair

Paul Wathan - Treasurer

David Ellis - Safety officer

Ian Tokelove, Carmen Aitken  and Jon Wood -  

Website, communications and messageboard

Jonathan Males - Newsletter editor

Mark Rowe - Social secretary

Barry Fitzgerald - Trips organiser 

 Susan Webster - Secretary

Apologies : Lindsay Hough – Membership Secretary

Welcome

Chair, Claire Taylor, welcomed everyone to the first meeting  of the new committee for 2007 and thanked those who responded to the club survey sent out recently. Details will be included in the next newsletter.

List of tasks for the year and who they will be assigned to.

Audit of accounts for the year

Elaine Mc Laughlin has agreed to do an audit of accounts for 06/07. Paul is to give the accounts to her this Sunday and suggested that the committee give  her a present to thank her.

Photos of committee members for website/castle

It was agreed that all members are to submit a photo and brief description of responsibilities to Ian by 13th July. These will be included in the newsletter and on the club website.

Paddle clinics

The previous committee had decided there should be ten paddle clinics, all present agreed to ten for this year to commence at the end of July. There should be a mix of specific skills sessions, as well as general sessions for beginners. They will last for 2 hours on Sundays and 1.5 on Tuesdays. The cost to the club per session will be *£20-£35  Details will be advertised in the newsletter.

Pool Sessions

As Highbury Grove School pool is closed for refurbishments we are currently without a venue for 2007/8 and open to suggestions for an alternative. Boat storage may also be an issue.

BCU Membership

*Clare and Susan will complete the forms for membership  and what this covers the club for. 

Liason with West Reservoir

*Claire is building a relationship with Terry (Paddlesports manager) and they will meet regularly to deal with issues affecting WRC and CCC.

Last years meeting with both Terry and Noel (Centre manager) was very productive.

Promoting River Rats

River Rats events will recommence in October and the club needs to advertise these to improve attendance this year.

Yak

*Our deal with Yak gives members a 40% discount on gear ordered through the club. Unfortunately there will be a problem advertising this directly in the newsletter as Terry received a complaint from Yak about it. It was discussed that  this could be resolved by letting members know by word of mouth and that the newsletter could include wording  that “good discounts were available”.

Logo

Following a query last year about the suitability of the existing logo the club announced a competition for a new one. Ian produced a design, which is also being used, but there were no other submissions. No decision has yet been made to change the old logo.  

Audit of kit

Jon Wood offered to do an audit of club kit this Sunday (8th July).

Stats for WRC

*WRC requested information on members’ ethnic origin and Lindsay has included a section for this on the membership renewal forms, most people have responded. We need to know more about how Hackney council want this presented.

Follow up on invoice from Highbury pool for 06/7 sessions

*Clare will deal with this.

Emergency contact list

David will keep the emergency contact list updated and Terry will instruct WRC staff on this.

Membership list at club

Lindsay has produced a spreadsheet on membership and currently we have 47 paid up members of which 90% are renewals and 10% new members.

Renewal of forms at club

*Lindsay has also renewed membership forms for the club which have been available since June.

Any other business

Boat hire

This issue was clarified at the AGM.

Terry had concerns about members hiring more than one item of a particular piece of kit as children and non club members might be using it and there could be safety issues involved. The committee agreed that this should be his decision.

Future Dates 

Dates for future committee meetings upstairs at the Brownswood Tavern are as follows:

Tuesday 11th September - 8.30pm 

Sunday 11th November  - 1.30pm

Tuesday 15th January 2008 - 7.30pm

Sunday 2nd March - 1.30pm

Officers Reports

Treasurer

When Paul took over as treasurer, the clubs account had a balance of £2103.17.  The amount which has been banked through membership renewals is £1610.00, with a further £120.00 in cheques still to be paid in. Outgoings were £1142.84.

It was agreed there should be three signatories instead of one, these will be Clare, Paul and Susan, all of whom are to fill in and return mandate forms to the bank.

Safety officer

David has reported good attendance for duty so far but was concerned about those who might cancel at the last minute. It was agreed that other club members could cover for absentees.

Communications Team 

Ian has made some minor changes to the website and plans to increase links to our site. He agreed with Paul that a diary of events  could be kept updated. Ian will talk to Mark Hume about a moderator, this needs to be approved.

Carmen currently checks e mails to the club and there have been several enquiries about joining the club (there were ten enquiries also from the RCC Alps trip). Due to recent high water levels  Shepperton are running lessons and information like this could be included on our website or in regular e mails to our mailing list  (similar to Regents’ “notes from canalside”). 

Jon suggested a link from the website to the  messageboard rather  than just via members pages.

Newsletter editor

Jonathan will produce three newsletters between now and March and will consult Steve Flatman about printing. The first edition is planned for August.

This will also include committee members’ information, with contact details. The diary of events could include paddle clinics dates, River Rats dates and Barry’s Summer trip, along with the duty rota. 

There was also a suggestion for the problem of rivers access to be highlighted but kept as a separate issue from the BCU campaign.

Social secretary

Mark plans to organise a barbeque for the end of August with the possibility of hiring one of the rooms at WRC as well in case of bad weather. 

There will also be a Christmas party and  a film night, dates to be confirmed. He also plans to arrange with the Wildlife Trust that they will give talks on  wildlife around the reservoir. A budget of £100.00 towards the barbeque was agreed.

Trips organiser

Barry plans to organise a day trip suitable for beginners in late summer and wanted suggestions for locations, Shepperton Weir was a popular choice. He also plans to arrange a trip to Tryweryn in October. He will also discuss van or coach hire with Terry .

*Other things not on the agenda

Smoking

Will be banned in any outdoor areas of WRC except outside the front of the building.

Sponsorship

Terry is looking for sponsorship for the Youth descent  of *a river in India beginning with ‘S’ and has asked the club to help. A figure of  £100.00 was settled on.

Club leaflets

These need to be brought up to date with general club information.

Toms open boating

Tom from Regents has paid for an instructor to lead an all day session on a Sunday *(date tbc) so open boats will not be available to CCC .members on that day.

Car Parking

Space is becoming restricted due to development works around the Castle and WRC and this  could become a problem, may be an issue to be raised for future.

BCU 1 and 2 

Carmen has suggested information should be available with dates for future courses.

Training Subsidy

This subsidy of up to 25% was withdrawn by the last committee but could  go on the agenda for the next meeting.

Demise of Jubilee Club

This closure means storage is needed for  several boats and Jon has asked for help  with alternatives. 

New paddles 

There was a query about the club buying new paddles but no decision was made. This could be an item for the next meeting.

